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QuickPoint! – End PERS – For a Day! 
 
By Steve Buckstein 
 
Most Oregonians know that our state’s Public Employees Retirement System 
(PERS) is some $25 billion to $50 billion under water. Promises made to past and 
present government workers, primarily those hired before 1996, were simply way 
too generous for taxpayers and entities like school districts to afford. 
 
A misreading of the so-called Contracts Clause in the U.S. Constitution by the 
Oregon Supreme Court has meant that once a government employee was hired in 
the state, the terms of his or her employment could not be altered, even for work 
done in the future. 
 
One remedy for this situation might be to fire all public employees for a day, thus 
canceling their PERS contracts, and then hire them back the next day under new, 
less generous terms. If you think that’s a non-starter, something similar actually 
happened in Oregon before. 
 
In 1953 the Oregon legislature passed a law ending the PERS system—for one 
day—so that the new system could include public employees in the (then) relatively 
young federal Social Security program. That one-day change was for the benefit of 
the workers. But it just might be a precedent to do something similar today for the 
benefit of taxpayers and public agencies. Let’s see who picks up this controversial 
ball and runs with it. 
 
 
Steve Buckstein is Senior Policy Analyst and Founder at Cascade Policy Institute, 
Oregon’s free market public policy research organization. 
 

“Allowing a  

Attention editors 
and producers: 
 
Cascade Commentaries are 
provided for reprint in 
newspapers and other 
publications, with credit 
given to author(s) and 
Cascade. Contact Cascade 
to arrange print or broadcast 
interviews on this 
commentary topic. 
 
 
Please contact: 
 
Cascade Policy Institute 
4850 SW Scholls Ferry Rd.   
Suite 103 
Portland, Oregon 97225 
 
Phone: (503) 242-0900 
Fax: (503) 242-3822 
 
www.cascadepolicy.org 
info@cascadepolicy.org 
 

Cascade Policy Institute is a tax-exempt educational organization as defined under IRS code 501 (c)(3). Nothing appearing in 
this Cascade Commentary is to be construed as necessarily representing the views of Cascade or its donors. The views 
expressed herein are the author’s own.  

 


